Shasta Elementary School
September 14, 2020
1:45 p.m.
Site Council Minutes

Members Present:  Heather Neal, Danielle Blessing, Teresa Davis, Brighten Salsi, Emily Scott, Tabitha Krick, Rebecca Blair, Nichole Hicks, Shyla Smith, Kim Miller
THIS MEETING WAS HELD VIA GOOGLE MEETS DUE TO COVID-19 PANDEMIC
Meeting was called to order at 1:50 p.m.
Introductions were made.
Minutes from the previous Site Council meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Tabitha Krick and seconded by Heather Neal to approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried unanimously.
Principal Kim Miller briefly outlined the purpose of the Site Council, including what Site Council is, what it does, and why it’s important.  School funding sources, including state allocations through the LCFF and federal allocations such as Title I, Title II, Title IV, and REAP were explained.  The requirements for the School Plan for Student Achievement were also reviewed.
The Site Council Bylaws, which were revised in 2018, we reviewed.  No concerns were noted and no revisions were made.
The Uniform Complaint Procedures pamphlet was distributed and council members read and reviewed.  No concerns were noted.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Student Success Compact was reviewed and discussed.  Principal explained that the Compact is included in the Annual Notification to Parents, and that parents are asked to sign an acknowledgement that they’ve read the Compact.  Council members had no additional input.
The Family Engagement Policy was reviewed and discussed.  Council members had no concerns or suggestions for revisions.  The policy will be attached to the next school newsletter.  Additional copies of the policy will also be available in the office upon request.
Kim Miller explained that for the 2020-21 school year, the Local Control Accountability Plan will be replaced by the Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan (LCAP).  The LCAP is scheduled to be approved at the Shasta Union Elementary School Board Meeting this evening.  The public, including site council members, are welcome to attend the board meeting and give input before the vote.  Kim Miller will share the plan with the Site Council once it is approved.  
Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 2, 2020, at 1:45 p.m. (2:00 if Zoom)
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.
